May 23, 2019

Eric Babson
babson@math.ucdavis.edu
1094 Cragmont Avenue
Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about governance. You were hired two years ago to
administer the laws of this country. You are now doing nothing but try to
undermine that very government. Two courts this week admonished you
for frivolously blocking information from Congress and your administration
stands in contempt of several committees. You have not advocated any
major bills in over a year and threatened to veto even disaster funding. You
have been rolling back or ignoring any administration with polluters and tax
cheats seeing less legal action, regulation being left to a patchwork of state
rules and many departments losing their top talent (this week it was USDA
scientists resignng en mass). There was a brief hint that infrastructure (one
of your many unrealized campaign promises) might get some attention but
yesterday you cut off that discussion also. It may be that you are unable
to govern but it is clear you are unwilling.

Please resign and clear the way for someone to govern.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives
from our effective government.

Sincerely,
Eric Babson



